Chairwoman Debra Savage and Members Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Project No. 22-017 – Letter of Support Child and Adolescent Behavioral Health Campus

Dear Chairwoman Savage and Members:

This letter is submitted in support of the proposed child and adolescent behavioral health campus in Peoria.

I am currently a Registered Nurse on the Child and Adolescent Behavioral Health Unit at Methodist Hospital. I am looking forward to having access to a new facility because it will open up many doors for many people. We will be able to open new treatment modalities for patients that need a variety of different treatment types. More space (including an outdoor area) would allow patients to be more active than a typical hospital setting. We would be able to facilitate care for more patients than we have the capacity to do now.

Please approve this project.

Sincerely,

Jacob Renfroe, RN BS BSN